
 

 

Queen’s Hill’s news 
 

We have had a busy and successful September. Children have been getting used to 

being outside of their "bubbles" and learning to play and socialise with children in 

their buddied classroom. As we have explained before, we are slowly opening up 

but we are mindful how quickly Covid-19 can spread through a school.  

 

Our European Languages curriculum day, instead of being with the whole house 

team, was with our buddied classmates; Year 3 with Reception, Year 4 with Year 1 

and Year 5 with Year 2. These pairings will be working with each other (depending 

on restrictions) over the year for reading and other curriculum areas.  

 

This month the teachers look forward to discussing how your child has started the 

school year. Look out for information to book your slot.  

 

We continue to work on establishing our three school rules, "Ready, safe and 

respectful."  We are particularly working on the use of language. At primary school 

level, we often find that children do not always understand the unkind words they 

are using so we need to explain why the words are not acceptable. We are proud of 

our diverse school community and it is important that we show respect, tolerance 

and empathy to each other and that adults model this to our young people.   

 
 
 
Penny Sheppard   

OctOber 2021  
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Diary Dates 
Friday 1st October Black History Month   

Thursday 7th October 2pm EYFS Harvest Sharing Café – Reception  

Thursday 7th October  3.30pm Year 1 Café virtual  

Friday 8th October  9am Harvest Festival – Children Only 

Thursday 14th October 2.45pm Library Bus  

Thursday 14th October 3.15pm Year 2 Parents Café  

Friday 15th October ‘Norfolk Welcomes’ Curriculum Day  

Monday 18th October Sibling Photographs  

Monday 18th October Parents Evening 3pm -6pm  

Tuesday 19th October  Individual Photographs  

Wednesday 20th October Parents Evening 3pm -6pm  

Thursday 21st October  Friends: Pumpkin Party (KS2 Playground)  

Friday 22nd October SCHOOL CLOSED TO CHILDREN (INSET DAY)  

Monday 25th October Half term  

Monday 1st November Back to School  

Monday 1st November New “Winter” School Lunch Menu Starting   

Friday 5th November  9am Show and Share – Miss Hunter  

Friday 5th November UKS2 Careers Fair  

Friday 5th November 2.20pm Show and Share – Amy Stevenson  

TUESDAY 9TH NOVEMBER SCHOOL CLOSED TO CHILDREN (INSET DAY)  
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term Dates 
 

 

AUTUMN TERM 2021  
Monday 6th September 2021 – Friday 17th December 2021 

Half Term  
Friday 22nd October 2021 – Friday 29th October 2021  

 
Inset Days (Closed to Children) 

2nd and 3rd September 2021, 22nd October 2021 and 9th 
November 2021  

 

SPRING TERM 2022 
Tuesday 4th January 2022 – Friday 1st April 2022 

Half Term  
Monday 14th February 2022 – Friday 18th February 2022 

SUMMER TERM 2022 
*Wednesday 20th April 2022 – Friday 2nd July 2022 

Half Term  
Monday 30th May 2022 – Friday 3rd June 2022 

 
Inset Days (Closed to Children) 

Monday 25th July 2022 
 

*Additional bank holiday on 19th April 2022 in lieu of bank holiday for Queen Reign 

in half-term 
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wHat’s gOing On  

at Queen’s Hill? 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
  

@QPrimary 

Black History Month  

Throughout October we will be celebrating 

Black History month.  

Click on the links below for you and your 

child/ren to gain further understanding of the 

importance of celebrating black history.  

KS1: 

https://www.bbc.co.uk/cbeebies/curations/bla

ck-history-month  

KS2: 

https://www.bbc.co.uk/cbbc/curations/black-

history-month  

 

Harvest Festival  

We will be celebrating the Harvest Festival on 

Friday 8th October. We are taking donations for 

Sugar for Shelters, a charity focused on 

supporting ‘the homeless and hungry, families in 

crisis and those fleeing domestic violence in 

East Anglia’.  

Donations of white granulated sugar to be taken 

to your child’s classroom. 

 

A Visit from the Bishop of Lynn 

We were delighted to receive a visit from Bishop 

Jane Steen on Friday 24th September. 

Bishop Jane was greeted by our new student 

ambassadors at the school office; they then took 

her through to the foyer, where Year 6 

performed a beautiful rendition of “A Million 

Dreams” accompanied by Ms Graham on the 

piano.  

RSE 

As we start a new academic year and your 

child or children have moved into a new year 

group, we would like to remind you that 

Relationship and Sex Education (RSE) 

teaching will continue within school. With your 

child/ren moving up to a new year group, they 

will be covering new topics within these 

lessons throughout the year. In the 'RSE 

Information Booklet for Parents' there is a 

breakdown of the coverage in each year 

group. Please take a look at the coverage for 

your child/ren's new year group and become 

familiar with it. You can find the Parent 

Booklet and RSE policy on our school 

website https://www.queenshill.norfolk.sch.uk

/school-information/forms-policies/ 

Keep Informed at: 

queenshill.norfolk.sch.uk 

 
Queen’s Hill Primary 



4 |  P a g e
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parents Evening   

Monday 18th October (3-6pm)  

and 

Wednesday 20th October (3-6pm)  

Booking will take place online 

(more details to follow)  

 

School Photographs   

Sibling photographs on Monday 18th October 

Individual Photographs on Tuesday 19th October  

A letter has been sent out asking you to specify 

siblings (as our system doesn’t always join 

things up). If you have not yet received one, 

please come to the office and collect one. 

 

Current Covid-19 Information and Guidelines  

A quick reminder of the government and NHS listed symptoms: 

 A high temperature 

 A new, continuous cough 

 Loss of taste and/or smell 

If you think that your child may have Covid-19, please let the office know so they can arrange home 

learning for your child (office@queenshill.norfolk.sch.uk). 

If in doubt, try to organise a PCR test for your child if they are over the age of 5 years or seek 

assistance from the government website: https://www.gov.uk/coronavirus 

IMPORTANT REMINDER – SCHOOL CLOSED TO PUPILS (INSET DAY) 

Friday 22nd October 2021 

Tuesday 9th November 2021 

Staff will be accessing training remotely with a world renowned educationalist! Do check with 

school calendar on our website as our term dates can differ from other schools. 

This has been a longer term project and is the final part of the training focusing on improving 

learning outcomes for children. 

Parking  

Parking outside the school is becoming an 

issue again now that the weather is getting 

more autumnal. We strongly advise parents 

and carers to walk to school, research shows 

that a brisk walk in the morning helps children 

settle for the day and is good for everyone's 

mental health. We are loving the great 

waterproof clothing some of the children are 

arriving in! 

Governors 

We are looking for two volunteers to join our 

committed governing body. In particular we are 

looking for people with a business background 

to complement our current skillset.  

We have one meeting per half term, on a 

Tuesday at 4.20pm and they generally last two 

hours. Governors also join a committee which 

also meet either on a Tuesday or a Thursday.  

If you are interested, please let the school 

office know and we can arrange a time for you 

to meet out Chair of Governors.  
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iDeas FOr HalF term  
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

Naturally in Norfolk  

If you are wanting to get out, about and explore this half term, Naturally in Norfolk offers ideas for 

a day of discoveries, from walks to businesses. 

You may even manage to tick some boxes on the “50 Things” list.  

 
https://naturallyinnorfolk.wixsite.com/mysite  

Instagram and Facebook: 
NaturallyInNorfolk   

50 Things to Do Before You’re Five  

‘’50 Things’ is based on the simple idea that 

doing life-changing, fun, low-cost or no-cost 

activities with your family, and talking about 

them, is a great way to support the growth of 

your child’s skills and confidence. Children with 

this great start in life not only enter primary 

school much more ready to learn but are more 

likely to be successful’  

Scan the QR code on Page 9 in order to begin 

ticking off the 50 things with your child/ren.  

 

https://norfolk.50thingstodo.org/app/os#!/welco

me  

Inspiring Norfolk  

The topic theme for this term is “Inspiring 

Norfolk”, with a focus on history, geography 

and the community. 

There are lots of ideas on the Inspiring Norfolk 
website which you may decide to look at as a 

family. Under the video are a number of 
challenges you can complete at home. 

 
https://www.inspiringnorfolk.co.uk/ 

October Free and Fun Family Learning  

Organised by Norfolk County Council, who are 

offering free and fun learning activities for 

parents/carers and their children 0-4 years.  

‘Our sessions will give families the tools they 

need to learn and grow together, from early 

learning through senses to jumping in to 

puddles and chatting’  

Timetables can be found below 

 
 

IMPORTANT REMINDER – FORM HAND INS 

Friday 1st October: Nursery Funding Forms  

Friday 1st October: Street Food Participation 

Form  

Friday 15th October 2021: Sibling Photography 

Forms  

Please bring these forms to the main office  



6 |  P a g e
 

 
 

 



7 |  P a g e
 

 

0300 300 0123
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